

The United Church of Canada L'Eglise Unie du Canada

Fundy St. Lawrence Dawning Waters Regional Council 21 Wright Street, Sackville, NB E4L 4P8 Tel: (800) 268-3781 ext. 6137 • Email: info4rc14@united-church.ca

May 7, 2021

To the members of Fundy St. Lawrence Dawning Waters Regional Council,

As we enter the month of May, we are quickly approaching our annual meeting. I look forward to joining with you in June, as we make important decisions about the life and work of our region. A reminder that the registration deadline is **May 20, 2021.** By now, communities of faith should have submitted confirmation of their elected members. If you have not, please do so right away. If you have questions, or need help filling out this form, please contact Tracey Rose troceoutle-church.ca

As our meeting approaches, this also means that our nomination deadlines are quickly approaching as well! Due to the nature of the voting system, we are unfortunately unable to receive nominations from the floor.

Thursday, May 13, 2021, is the last day to submit your nominations for President-Elect! The position of President within the region is an important role that provides unique opportunities to engage with the wider church and communities of faith within our region. I urge you to prayerfully consider the role of President-Elect. Click on the following links for information on the OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT and the NOMINATIONS FORM. Nominations need to be moved and seconded by a member of the regional council (such as ministry personnel or an elected representative of a community of faith). If you know someone whose leadership you would appreciate please consider nominating them.

Friday, May 21, 2021, is the last day to submit your nominations for General Council Commissioners! General Council is an important part of our ministry as a denomination, and regional representation allows our region to have a voice on important matters facing our church. I urge you to prayerfully consider the role of a General Council Commissioner. Click on the following links for details on the ELECTION AND ROLE OF GENERAL COUNCIL COMMISSIONER and the NOMINATIONS FORM. Nominations need to be moved and seconded by a member of the regional council (such as ministry personnel or an elected representative of a community of faith).

General Council Commissioners and the President-Elect are important roles within the ministry of our church. I encourage you to prayerfully consider being nominated for one of these roles, both of which offer unique and exciting opportunities to engage in the work of the wider church.

If you have any questions regarding the nominations process or either of these roles, please contact Nominations Chair, Rose-Hannah Gaskin, rosehannah.gaskin@gmail.com